
 

 

 

 

Down Farm Lane Working Group - Terms of Reference 

 

Introduction 

In 2022 in light of the fact that the Council had received a number of complaints from 

residents at the bottom of Down Farm Lane concerning the problems caused by speeding 

traffic coming down Down Farm Lane. HWPC agreed to set up an informal Working Group to 

look into the issue. 

 

The role of the Working Group 

The Working Group will look at all aspects of the problem of speeding traffic coming down 

Down Farm Lane and entering the village where the road meets Springvale Avenue. The 

Working Group will also consider what mitigations could be put in place to encourage, 

successfully, speed reduction. 

The Working Group will consider how any proposals could be progressed with HCC, the 

Highway Authority. Any proposals to be presented to HCC will need to be agreed at a 

meeting of HWPC.  

The Working Group will liaise with HCC and represent the Council in any meetings with HCC 

regarding the matter, should the Council agree to take the proposals forward.  

The Working Group will consider any appropriate funding streams. 

The Working Group will update the Council at meetings as to the Working Group’s progress. 

The Working Group will not hold any budget and any expenditure will need to be agreed by 

the full Council. 

 

 


